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The information below is from the California Department of Public Health (CDPH) 
 
In recent months, CDPH has received increasing reports of disseminated gonococcal 
infections (DGI), an uncommon but severe complication of untreated gonorrhea. CDPH is 
working with local health departments to investigate these cases of DGI, where some of the 
patients have reported experiencing homelessness and/or using illicit drugs, particularly 
methamphetamine. Providers should increase their clinical suspicion for DGI in patients with 
joint pain and follow the guidance in the December 23, 2020 CDPH DGI Dear Colleague Letter 
for Clinicians, including holding GC isolates from DGI cases to submit to public health for 
additional testing.  
 
Additionally, it is possible the increase in DGI cases reflects a decrease of STD screening, 
testing and treatment as a result of the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic as opposed to a 
more virulent strain of gonorrhea being transmitted. Medical providers should reinstate routine 
screening recommendations for STDs in females <25 years of age, pregnant females, men 
who have sex with men, and individuals with HIV.   
 
The CA Prevention Training Center has created a DGI FAQ document for clinicians. 
 
Finally, there is a webinar on DGI for CA healthcare providers on Tuesday, February 23, 2021 
from 12:00pm-1:15pm (PST) Mind the Clap: A Resurgence of Disseminated Gonococcal 
Infection?  Register  
 
 
Local reporting information 
 

• Los Angeles County Department of Public Health: 
• Promptly report suspect cases to DPH within 1 working day: call 213-368-7441 

to report a case during regular business hours (8-5pm, Monday-Friday), and/or 
fax a LAC DPH CMR form to LAC DPH Division of HIV and STD Programs 
(DHS) at 213-749-9602.  

• Long Beach Health and Human Services:  
• Fax a Long Beach CMR form to 562-570-4374 or call 562-570-4321. 

• Pasadena Public Health Department:  
• Fax a Pasadena CMR form to 626-744-6115 or call 626-744-6043. 

 
 

To view this and other communications or to sign-up to receive LAHANs, please visit 
http://publichealth.lacounty.gov/lahan 

https://files.medi-cal.ca.gov/pubsdoco/publications/misc/Dear_Colleague_Letter_for_Medical_Providers_Increasing_DGI_in_CA_12-23-20.pdf
https://files.medi-cal.ca.gov/pubsdoco/publications/misc/Dear_Colleague_Letter_for_Medical_Providers_Increasing_DGI_in_CA_12-23-20.pdf
https://californiaptc.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/DGI-FAQ-FINAL-Version2_reformatted_PTClogo.pdf
https://courses.nnptc.org/class_information.html?id=2954
http://publichealth.lacounty.gov/dhsp/ReportCase/STD-CMR(Revised%2005.08.2017).pdf
http://www.longbeach.gov/globalassets/health/media-library/documents/diseases-and-condition/reporting-requirement/confidential-morbidity-reports/lb_cmr-2019
https://www.cityofpasadena.net/public-health/wp-content/uploads/sites/32/Pasadena-Confidential-Morbidity-Report-CMR-Form-09-2011.pdf?v=1614036704191
http://publichealth.lacounty.gov/lahan
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